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We are going places…… 

 

We had an award ceremony at our school rewarding silver and bronze participant that completed their journeys in 2017 and are  

moving toward completing the next levels this year.  

 

Thandile Mazukwe has been assiting the president s award at our school this year  and we would like to thank him. 

 

During the weekend of the 23-25 of March 2018 learners from our school completed our adventours journey camp in East London. 
We learned how to make fire, fire safety, we even went to the beach, we completed 24 and 48 km hike, it  was challenging but we had 

a sense of achievement after completion. The journey of service, physical recreation, skill and then completing with adventurous 

journey has proven to be self empowering, and we confident to be a Gold award members after all our hard work. 

We would like to thank Sifunda Kunye project for giving us this opportunity.    

TPA—Saint Newsletter 2018 
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READING CLUB FACILITATORS 2017  

 

We had a lovely outing during our end year function in 2017. All our reading club facilitators ended their service 

to our Saturday reading club on the 1st of December 2017 with a outing to Hemmingways East London and con-

cluded with a braai at the beach.  

 

Saturday 20 January 2018, pupils from Xolani SSS and St Matthews High School completed Sifunda Kunye 
facilitator training at our literacy centre in Keiskammahoek, based at St Matthews High School. 

At Sifunda Kunye reading clubs we give exciting opportunity for your child to develop a love of reading and to 
get support to her/ his literacy learning. It will also contribute success in his/her whole educational career. 

Sifunda Kunye Reading club goals: 
What are our reading club goals? 
• To expose children to many types of storytelling and story-reading in isiXhosa and English 
• Help children to grow to love reading and writing  
• Inspire children to want to read and write for themselves  
• Get children reading and writing  
What happens at the reading club? 
• Big group storytelling  
• Games and songs  
• Small groups reading and writing  
• Creative activities 



 

 

 
3 March 2018. 

Our school participated in the Sifunda Kunye sports tournament hosted in Zwelitsha, the sporting 
codes were rugby for our boys and soccer for the girls. We would like to thank Lux that is one of 
our administrators at our school for accompanying us during this tournament.  

 

Both our soccer and rugby teams finished second in this tournament and received silver medals. 

 

We would like to thank the organizers for the wonderful day and we are looking forward to the next 
tournament that will be hosted next term.  
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PERFORMING ARTS—DRAMA  

 

Performing art learners are still on it . They had an opportunity to work with pusher  cast  from cape town they were at our school for two day doing 

workshops and performing a play for the school . The artist that  were performing are the freelancing  artist and they are  international artist.. 

Mbongeni Nomkonwana is a director, poet and actor . Mbongeni  is a singer actress and a physical movement person. 

Our learners also had a chance of attending other workshops that were taking place in King Williams  Town. They first watched a play about Chris Hani. 

The actors were also from Cape Town  others in Johannesburg .  

 Our learners also had also had a chance to be invited to watch performance that took place in Ginsburg King Williams Tow  at the Steve Biko  Centre  

presented by showville  a show that plays  on SABC 2.  so  they will be on TV soon  showing  some dance move that are taught in our drama classes at 

our school.  

 Written By Sanga Mabulu  
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On the 27th of January 2018 we re-opened our Community Reading clubs at St 

Matthews High School.  At St Matthews High School we do community reading 

MORE NEWS !!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 

Writing club  we  write we read we share poems  and discus important issues with more than 30 learners. We meet every Tuesdays and Thursdays . 

Learners were selected to attend the annual school  debate held at the Eastern Cape Legislature. There we got to watch different debtors  from the Eastern 

Cape District, the debates  were on the Premier’ s speech for the annual SOPA speech. Our school did not  participate because we did not win the District 

round. 
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Source: 

Cami Education Software— 

Englsih Reader and Maths are available in both 

Sifunda Kunye Labs  at St Matthews High School 



 



 

Principal Mr Mgqoba 

Message from the Principal 

 

This has been a very short term, yet full of activities and disturbances as well.  

 SERVICE DELIVERY PROTESTS 

We were very unfortunate that after our Easter holidays, upon reopening, school had to be shut down for two 

weeks, as the community was up in arms protesting for the lack of housing and poor road conditions around the 

whole of Keiskammahoek. This affected tuition, both educators and learners alike were worried about when this 

would be resolved but when classes resumed, extra classes were organised by our team of dedicated teachers, to 

try and cover up the syllabus. As we speak, the Mid-year exams are progressing smoothly, and are nearing the 

end. Schools are closing on the 22nd June, except the Grade 12 class which will be busy with the Winter school, 

which the Department of education has organised, and which we are proud to be hosting. 

Many sporting activities took place this Term. Our school staff took it upon themselves to showcase their Netball 

playing abilities. Teachers played netball against the Hostel staff and no-one was spared, even the male educa-

tors took part in the games. It was so exciting watching them in action. It also served as a form of entertainment, 

with the learners watching and cheering for their teacher. Fortunately, not a single one of them was injured and 

at the end of the day good clean fun was had by all. 

We are proud to say that some of our Rugby players from the students side, also took part in the Provincial Trials 

in Umtata and they did very well. A few of our netball players were also selected to represent the Provincial 

netball team and that is not all our very own colleague Miss Damoyi was elected to coach the Provincial netball 

team. The school choir also made us proud when they won first place in the District choir competition and went 

to Umtata to represent not just St Matthews High school but also Keiskammahoek, they did very well and placed 

4th.  

On a sad note, some of our long serving educators have left the school. Such educators include Mr Tony Ukekwe, 

a former HOD for Science, who was fortunate to be appointed as a Principal of Tembalesizwe High School in King 

Williams town. Mrs Moronia Kakono, our Science teacher, also left our school and is now an educator at 

Dumalisile High School in King Williams Town. However, after much hunting we were blessed to find young and 

dedicated teachers who have joined us recently. 

 

As stated above, with exams in progress we wish all our students the best with the exams and may they stay safe 

and warm for the June Holidays. 

Special points of interest: 

 New Faculty 

 Farewell our mentor 

 Choir  

 Grd 12 Farewell 

 Sport 

 Motivational day 

 Exam tips 

 

June 2018 

Presented by: 

Ziyanda Thompson 

 Saint Matthews  

Newspaper club  

Edited by:  Jolande Swartz 

 



 

 

 

Mr T. Manyanya, affectionately called “TT” by his colleagues, is from Port 

Shepstone in a small town of Qamalabhe, in KwaZulu Natal. He grow up in a 

happy family, his mother a Zulu woman and his father a Xhosa man, so now 

he can easily switch between the two languages and he says that it is easy 

since IsiZulu and IsiXhosa are similar languages. Growing up he always want-

ed to be an Engineer because he was good on Mathematics and also the en-

joyed working with machines, and he noticed that could help people. He 

studied at the University of Technology where he studied maths and science. But as time when by he felt a 

pull toward teaching because people needed knowledge and he started enjoying teaching on the practical 

field in 2007 until now.  

What he likes about working at St Matthews is that it is a Christian school and with him being a Christian 

himself so instantly felt connected to the school.  He describes himself as a simple person who believes in 

the almighty God and loves to engage in conversation with people.  Mr Manyanya tells me that so far he is 

enjoying being in Keiskammahoek, getting to know his surrounding and the many villages around Keiskam-
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A new face to the St Matthews High school Faculty is Mr M. Kalipa the new Life Sci-

ence and Geography teacher, who attended the University of Fort Hare doing his 

Bachelor of Education. He started at our school in May, right after the strike that 

disrupted us for a good 3 weeks. He was appointed to the by the Department of 

Education, Buffalo City District. When asked if knew the school prior to being sent 

here, he tells me that he did in fact know of this school for some time, due to its 

academic excellence that makes our school well recognised in the Province of East-

ern Cape and the country at large. He also compliments the school as a proper func-

tioning school together with its science department. 

Though teaching was his second option he loves being part of development, and he also believes that as a teacher “you are 

the agent of transformation.” As a young teacher and with this being his first teaching post Mr Kalipa looks forward to 

building his career and in the process help St Matthews reach greater heights. So far though says that he is enjoying work-

ing at St Matthews, the staff and the learners are treating him well. 
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Getting to know the new Lab Facilitator at St Matthews, Ziyanda Thompson 

I grew up in Mdantsane, but moved to Keiskammahoek with my family in 2016. I’m currently studying at the University of 

Fort Hare towards a Bachelor Arts Honours in History, I was a tutor there prior to getting this job and I think that is where my 

fondness for working with other learners originated, and also it is where I saw first-hand the struggle some students experi-

enced with researching assignments and typing up their work because for some students University is where they first have 

the opportunity to work using a computer and it is a challenge. So when I heard St Matthews High school was looking for 

someone to assist its learners with computer classes I jumped at the chance because I knew the experience would also bene-

fit me as much as it would the learners. 

On the 4th May 2018, I received the call I had been hoping and praying for, I was selected as Facilitator for CAMI, so I must 

admit I had no real knowledge or experience with CAMI. What excited me was knowing i would be helping educate learners 

from my village not just with using a computer but also help improving their maths and English as well, thanks to the CAMI 

software. I’m finding CAMI quite fascinating and helpful and i look forward for it to be incorporated to all schools as it is not 

just makes things easier for the learners and for the teachers as well. With a system like it we won’t just be able to pin point 

the problem areas in real time but it also offers assistance to the learner in the form of speed notes. 

Written by Ziyanda Thompson 

Cami Education Software— 

Englsih Reader and Maths 

are available in both Sifunda 

Kunye Labs  at St Matthews 

High School 



 

 

 
 

 

On Tuesday the 22 of May 2018, one of the school’s staff members left the school. Mr T. Ukekwe was with the 

school for 22 years, a veteran by many standards. A special school assembly was held to make the announce-

ment that our teacher was leaving and that today was his last day at the school. Many of us were shocked by the 

news and could hold back the tears speeches were given by his colleagues, students and the man of the moment 

himself, and in his own words he said “My future is where the sun sets” and to us it may feel like it’s darkness 

but to him this is his sun rise, the beginning of his future. 

He was  just an Educator but he played a father figure role to the whole of St. Matthew’s students. It’s really sad 

to see one of greatest teachers of all time to leave the school. He is St. Matthew’s and St. Matthew’s is him. He 

was also part of the Columba family and there is nothing greater then releasing a leader who has values that 

he’ll never forget and with the impact has in our lives it’s only fair to let others share the intelligence and wis-

dom in that man of God. Mr Ukekwe always looked on the bright side of every situation and saw the good in 

each and every one of his students. I can proudly say he has a heart of Gold. His teachings will always remain in 

our hearts and his advices will forever be remembered. His last words to us were “Take every opportunity that 

comes your way because you never know how much time you have”. 

Written by: Mihlali Tiso 

 

 

Page 4 

 



 

Page 5 

 

 

On the 11th of May 2018, the St Matthews High School choir attented the ‘Amathole’ District school choir competition, 

the venue was at Ginsberg in King Williams Town. Everything happened as planned and the school choir was exposed to a 

lot of talent and competition, since our goal was not only to win but also to learn and be inspired. The competition was 

tough and we struggled a bit with nerves and some pupils’ losing their voices we were able to pull through and we got 

third position on all our performances and we even managed to get first position on one performance.  We now look for-

ward to the next competition which will be on a higher level, as this time we will be competing in the Provincial Choir 

Competition which will be held in Umtata. We are working hard so that we are better than before. This year, like all years, 

has been a success for us and we thank God and our teachers for all their efforts. 

 

 

On the 25th of May 2018, the Quartet attended the Provincial competition in Umtata which was a big deal not just the school 

but for the Amathole District, it being the first time a school from Keiskammahoek to take part in such an event. As expected 

the teachers, students and community were excited for this opportunity as they felt in proved what they have long known the 

talent that these students have. The competition was very tough, the choir was nervous at the amount of pressure they faced 

as they didn’t want to let down their school as well as the whole of Keiskammahoek. Our pupils performed their hearts out on 

that stage and they truly made us proud. Their hard work and sacrifice was rewarded with them placing fourth which is no 

small fit. The choir would like to thank Mr Skeyi and Miss Lingani for guiding them through this time, as well the rest of their 

teachers, fellow learners and community for their support, and they promise to go even further next time. 
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Matric farewell 

On the 28th of March 2018, we had our matric farewell at the Hemmingways Guesthouse in King William’s Town. 

Everyone looked absolutely beautiful and very elegant. The venue also did not disappoint with the decorations being 

on point. But that was not all Miss Kobese also had a surprise in store for us, a former learner from St. Matthew’s 

high School was our guest speaker Sambesiwe was our guest speaker she told us a lot about the possible challenges 

we would face after matriculating but she also told us not to ever give up. All in all, the matric farewell was amazing. 

It was a great experience being part of the matric farewell because a moment like that only comes once in your life. 

By.Mateta Nomfundo 



 

Page 7 
 

Sport time at St.Matthew’s 

As usually on Wednesday we have our sport time from 12h00pm till 14h00pm at school, the reason why we have sport 

time is because all the sports codes within the school use that time to practise. But yesterday, 16th of May 2018, it was a 

different ball game.The teachers decided to challenge the school netball players to a friendly match.  Though it was not a 

fair match it was fun to watch, not surprisingly but still sadly the teachers won.  At the end of the day though, everyone 

enjoyed themselves and thanks to our teachers for surprising us with such a fun show. 

By Mateta Nomfundo 

 

 

 

MOTIVATIONAL DAY 

On the 19th of May 2018 all the schools around Keiskammahoek were invited to attend a motivational programme host-

ed by the Isipho campaign from King William’s Town. The programme was attended by 3 schools around Keiskam-

mahoek, St. Matthew’s High School was one of the 3 schools in attendence. The programme took only 3 hours due to 

late preparations and late coming of the hosts. We had different activities that took place, one activity was about your 

own goal what you want to achieve in life and what you want to be. The were 3 hosts in total, each telling us their life 

story, one story that stood out for me was one told by Aphiwe, I can’t remember his surname, he told us about the 

effects of consuming alcohol. How just 1 glass, his first ever, led to him getting mixed up in a robbery and murder. He 

told us how he was pressured into drink by friends and then while drunk his friends decided to rob some people and 

ended up killing someone, because he was there he was also arrested, charged and later found guilty of a criminal act. 

He was sentenced to 20 years, his friends were sentenced to life, he served 11 years and was paroled. The motivational 

aspect of his story is that even though he is a parolee he is not letting that fact bring him down instead he is using it for 

the greater good, by showing the younger generation the possible consequence of alcohol. Altogether everything went 

well we had lots of fun and learnt a lot. 

By Mateta Nomfundo 



 

You totally 

don’t want to 

think about it 

right now, but 

finals are just 

around the corner. That means you can add studying for them 

to your already vast to-do list. Here are some helpful hints on 

how to prepare for your exams and get everything else done. 

Tip 1: Start early 

Preparation for exams should begin earlier than the day before the test. You can’t cram an entire unit of information 

into an all-nighter. Get started at least a week before the exam. 

Tip 2: Organize 

Begin by making yourself a calendar outlining a daily schedule of topics for review. Cover a small amount of material 

for each class each day. Every time you complete a topic, give yourself a mini review. 

Tip 3: Outline 

Once you have decided what you need to study and how much time you need to spend studying, it is time to actually 

study. One of the best ways is to make succinct outlines. As you read over your textbook and class notes, write a brief 

summary for each topic. Highlight the areas in your outline that were most troublesome. When you have finished with 

all the material, you will have an outline you can review. 

Tip 4: Make flashcards 

Similar to outlining, making flashcards is a really helpful technique for studying. By writing down the information from 

your outline, you are already doing half the studying. Once the flashcards are complete, you will have a portable study 

packet to look over. 

Tip 5: Get help 

If you are having trouble memorizing something or a particular concept is just not sinking in, get help before it’s too late. 

Ask your teacher to go over a glitch you might be having. Or if memorizing 200 vocabulary words seems like too much 

to do, recruit your family members to quiz you with index cards. 

Tip 6: Sleep 

You need at least seven hours of sleep a night to function. Tests are designed to make you think. If you are sleep-

deprived, you won’t be able to remember any of the information you worked so hard to cram into your brain. 

Tip 7:Stay calm 

Do not panic at the exam! Even if at first glance the test is overwhelming, remember to breathe. If a question seems too 

hard, answer all the questions you know, then return to the ones you left blank. Remind yourself that you are prepared. 

Tip 8: Don’t rush 

You have spent at least two weeks studying, so what’s another couple of minutes? Work through the exam slowly and 

read all the questions before answering them. If you are done before the time is up, look over your answers. 
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This all started on the 24th of August 2018. This young scientist, Misokuhle Vanda set out to compete 

with other scientist from other schools in the hole of the East London district. This was the fairest and most 

broad competition. His project was about an electric sock that will improve our society. He introduced this 

sock as the ELECTRONIC WINTER HEAT.  
 

His goal is to limit the sicknesses like colds and flu as well as other diseases. As we all know that the feet are 

the  first to get cold in a humans body. By doing this he is improving our environment, some people would not 

see the need but when the cold weather strikes you will find it useful. We are so proud of our fellow mate and 

this has encouraged us to want to be an achiever like him, we all  look up to him.  
 

He is one of many top achievers even in his school work, he is part of our leadership body at school. He has  

inspired us a lot. He won silver in the competition and got selected in the top 7 to compete in nationals which 

will be   held in Pretoria  
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At Richard Varha High School, learners are appreciated 

and motivated to perform exceptionally in their 

 Studies and extra-mural activities. 
 

The White Blazer was introduced. The first student who 

were awarded with this blazer was Sinesihle Vuma , who 

performed a solo soprano at a provincial level, she also 

has a scroll of being a prefect, she is not only talented, 

She also has the brains. 

This blazer motivated other learners to perform 

exceptionally in their extra-mural activities. It showed 

them that there is a reward for everything you do. 
 

"I felt important and special, because all my hard work 

was appreciated." said Sinesihle. "Sinesihle is a hard 

worker. 
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On the 30th of August we were requested to participate in a national science week, this itself ex-

plains what this week was about. The Science Week was all about science we got a chance to par-

ticipate in activities like math and science quiz, Lego robotics, bridge building, science posters, sci-

ence projects and science debate. The science week theme; deepening our democracy through sci-

ence, was exciting to all the children that participated. Schools namely: West Bank High School, 

Xolani High School, Bisho High School etc. There were different activities. Here`s some reviews on 

how we took part in the national science. This program is for young scientist and this is what they 

said "When I first got there I felt so scared and excited, at the same time confident, when I first ar-

rived because there were a lot of schools. When presenting my research, my fact ,I felt good like I 

was moving seas, matter of fact like I would touch the sky. When I came out of the room I felt confi-

dent and knew I did my best. Here is another review from a student who did a different activity ,the 

science poster .She is one of three students of her group ."I was shivering and scared but as time 

felt cool and ,I relaxed as I saw other students, I adapted to  it."  
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On the 31of August to the 02 September 2018, Richard Varha students attended a writing 

camp where their  creativity and writing skills were improved.  

 

It has been effective in more ways than one. Learners whom attended the camp have shown 

great leadership skills. They have been writing poems and helping others unlock their poten-

tials. This has changed plenty of student’s attitudes towards writing.  
 

“I enjoyed the camp. I enjoyed all the educational and fun activities, also I enjoyed meeting 

new people, who  are as creative as me” said Liyema Booi, one of the  

students who attended the camp. “The activities we participated in helped us mentally. We 

gained more knowledge. We had chance to put our knowledge to use 

on something beneficial to us” said Bianca Echefu.  
 

Richard Varha is not only a school of brilliant minds. It is a school of writers and poets.  
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Sifunda Kunye mobile library @ Richard Varha  
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